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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 22, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, May 22, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Sherri Tredway, Four Rivers Red Door; Mayor Noel Harty, City of Loogootee; Josh Hughett, Martin County Journal Rita Nixon, Richard Nixon and Mary Smith.   
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm.    
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 9, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Gregory and seconded by President George.  Commissioner Boyd abstained due to his absence at the meeting.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Sherri Tredway, Four Rivers Red Door, came before the Commissioners to submit her 2019 Budget Request.  She also submitted the Annual Report.

Auditor January Roush submitted a budget request from SIDC.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion approve Draw #8 of the Workforce Development Grant in the amount of $5,000.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Trinity Safety Group Agreement for $2,130.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Trinity Safety Group is a work safety consulting firm.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his 2-week work schedule.  He updated the Commissioners on several road repairs and prep work is completed on roads to be blacktopped this summer.  Superintendent Padgett and Clerk Terri Alcorn will be attending a Community Crossings meeting in Vincennes July 12.  Repairs to Bridge #58 should be complete by the end of next week.  
Sheriff Roush was unable to attend but reported to President George that there are currently 84 inmates in the Security Center, 21 are from Vigo County.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve a FMLA request.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Congressional School Report.  Commissioner Boyd made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

There will be an Executive Session after the next Commissioners meeting at 6:15pm.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:58 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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